

Security & Information Rights (SIR)
Department for Business, Innovation &
Skills
1 Victoria Street,
London

Pat Aspinall

T +44 (0)20 7215 5000 - Public enquiries +44 (0)20 7215 6740 - Textphone (for those with hearing impairment) E xxx.xxxxxxxx@xxx.xxx.xx

www.gov.uk/bis

SW1H 0ET

BIS reference: 13/0531

25 April 2013

Dear Ms Aspinall

## **RE: Freedom of Information Request**

Thank you for your email of 23 April 2013 where you requested the following information:

What is the annual salary of the Post Office Ltd employees specified in my email (of 18 April)?

Under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 ('the Act'), you have the right to:

- know whether we hold the information you require
- be provided with that information (subject to any exemptions under the Act which may apply).

I am writing to advise you that Department does not hold any information about the annual salaries of the Post Office Ltd employees specified in your email.

## Appeals procedure

If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, you have the right to ask for an internal review. Internal review requests should be submitted within two months of the date of receipt of the response to your original letter and should be addressed to the Security & Information Rights Unit (FOI.Requests@bis.gsi.gov.uk).

Security & Information Rights Unit Department for Business, Innovation & Skills 1 Victoria Street London SW1H 0ET

Please remember to quote the reference number above in any future communications.

If you are not content with the outcome of the internal review, you have the right to apply directly to the Information Commissioner for a decision. The Information Commissioner can be contacted at: Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF.

Yours sincerely

Royal Mail and Post Office Network Team